

December 2023 Issue 39 Editor: SSR

NO WIPES



Newsletter



The District is currently recruiting for our Volunteer Fire Department Anyone interested in becoming part of our community Volunteer Fire Department or Fire Axillary is welcome to fill out an application.

Fire Taxes went out December 5th, 2023. Improved properties are \$132.56 and unimproved properties are \$62.83 and have not change since 2017. Measure A Fire Tax are due by April 30th, or you can pay half by January 30th and the balance by April 30th.

West Patton Village 2022-2023 Replacement Pipe Project: HPUD Director's and Staff would like to Thank the Community for all your patience in 2023 with the State SRF pipe replacement project. The project is 100% complete and we appreciate your understanding through this project.

Christmas is an important time of the year for families and friends to come together. Whether you are gathering around the table to indulge in family recipes that have been passed down for generation or your creating new memories, please prevent accidental kitchen fires. Be sure to unplug your tree lights before you go to bed. Be Safe and have a memorable holiday season.

HPUD Board Member: HPUD is looking to fill the position of one board member. The Board meets the second Tuesday of each month at 5:30pm. Applications are available in the office and must be submitted by Tuesday January 9th, 2024. Anyone that is a resident in HPUD District can apply.



Administrative Office Hours

Monday-Thursday 8:00am—3:00pm Fridays 8:00 - 12:00pm

> PO Box 115 447-855 Plumas Street

Phone #: 530-827-3150 Fax #: 530-827-3153 Water/Sewer Emergency # 877-467-7014

www.herlongpud.com

Reminders:

- <u>Utility</u> Payments are due in Office by the 10th of every month, not postmarked. Late fees apply if received after due date or balance not paid in full
- PSN Help # 866-917-7368 (must have valid email and account #)
- FOOD PANTRY @ VFW HALL-1st & 3rd Fridays of the month from 9am-12pm

Upcoming Events & Meetings:

- Sierra Alliance Mtg–
 Wednesday, January 24th,
 2024 @ 5:30pm
- HPUD Board Meeting 1/9@
 5:30pm
- Neighborhood Watch 1/17
- Christmas 12/ 24 & 25
- School closed 12/22-1/5
- HPUD closed 12/22-25th

Board of Directors

Eula Johnson , Vice-President Jim Swistowicz, Secretary Lee Harris, Director Felix Flores, Director Vacant